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A brief summary of current and past volunteer positions within the church? 
I am currently serving as supply priest for the Western side of the diocese and have committed 
to continuing my service through 2026. I was accepted as a three-year lay member of the 
Disciplinary Board prior to entering IONA seminary. As a current supply priest, I have seen and 
heard several congregational perspectives that will enrich my participation if elected to the 
Diocesan Council. I am also state chaplain for the Order of the Daughters of the King and Dubois 
VFW Auxiliary chaplain. These positions have provided opportunities to hone my listening skills 
with others. 
 
What do you want to accomplish in this leadership role? 
As well as sharing different congregational perspectives from my supply priest experiences, I 
consider myself a lifelong learner with a pragmatic personality. Working with others to achieve 
common goals has always been my heart’s path in life. I look forward to learning, sharing, and 
growing within the new service area of the Diocesan Council. 
 
If you have served on other boards, what is your greatest accomplishment and 
greatest disappointment? 
I am happy to say that the three-year lay membership on the Disciplinary Board never required 
active service to the position. This is a fine reflection on the clergy of our Wyoming Diocese. It 
does mean, though, that the service was only a title of a position. I am disappointed that I only 
held the title without having done anything to earn it. 
 
How do you invite God’s Presence? When is God most present to you in your 
work? 
My day always starts and ends in prayer with scripture passages to enrich my daily work. 
Listening respectfully to the stories of others has become a daily goal for me as well. When 
called to action to assist others who have asked me to do so, I have responded as quickly as I 
discern I should. Responses have been both local and regional in the past five years of service. 


